
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
‘Capturing the imagination of young minds’ 

 

Wellbeing and Safeguarding Newsletter - February 2025   

 
Useful links 
Keeping Children Safe in Education  
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/6650a1967b792ffff71a83e8/Keeping_children_safe_i
n_education_2024.pdf 
Poppleton Ousebank Primary School  
https://pop.hslt.academy/ 

 

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/6650a1967b792ffff71a83e8/Keeping_children_safe_in_education_2024.pdf
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/6650a1967b792ffff71a83e8/Keeping_children_safe_in_education_2024.pdf
https://pop.hslt.academy/


 
 
 

Welcome  
Welcome to February’s newsletter - this month we are celebrating Children's Mental Health week 
and Safer Internet Day. Our WBIM drop in focus is focussing on managing challenging behaviours, 
we hope you are able to attend this informative session in the POPSOC building on Tuesday 25th 
February.  
 
Within this newsletter you will also find the smartphone survey results and information about our 
Digital Leaders.  
 
Mrs Vicky Mitchinson 
Vice Principal   
Designated Safeguarding Lead 
Pastoral and Well being/Attendance/Pupil Premium/Behaviour Lead 

 
 

Children’s mental Health Week - 3rd-9th February 
2025    
 
https://www.childrensmentalhealthweek.org.uk/ 
 
This year we're exploring our theme Know 
Yourself, Grow Yourself in partnership with 
Here4You, supported by The Walt Disney 
Company and the Inside Out 2 characters. 

 
On the website there are lots of resources to download 
for families to help you take part in the week. Our 
jam-packed resource pack includes top tips for schools 
and families around encouraging children and young 
people to express their emotions. 
 
During the week we will be having assemblies, making 
memory boxes/envelopes which the children can look 
at if they need a mood boost. 
 

 

 
 

 

https://www.childrensmentalhealthweek.org.uk/
https://www.childrensmentalhealthweek.org.uk/#disney
https://www.childrensmentalhealthweek.org.uk/#disney


 

Online Safety - Safer Internet Day - 11th February 2025  
 
Safer Internet Day takes place on Tuesday 11 February 2025 and is a chance to focus on the online 
safety and wellbeing of children and young people. 
 
In school we will be taking part in a BBC live lesson throughout the day.  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Online Safety at POPS  
 
As a school we have been looking carefully at the growing research around online safety and the 
impact of screen time. 
 
We have recently updated our guidance on online safety - this can be found on our school website 
within safeguarding and also computing. Here you will also find information and advice for parents. 
https://pop.hslt.academy/computing/ 
 
Thank you for completing the surveys, 127 of you responded - our findings are…. 
 
Does your child have a smartphone of their own?               
12% have their own smartphone 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

https://pop.hslt.academy/computing/


 

If your child/children do have their own smartphone, have they experienced any problems related 
to it?  

● 85% said that their child does not have their own smartphone  
● 16% in addition have not encountered any issues so far 

 
If your child does not currently have a smartphone, what age are you expecting to get them one? 

● 61% would look at giving their child a phone after primary school 
● 14% would give their child a phone in yr6 
● 16% do not know when they’d give their child a phone 

 
Would you be supportive of joining a voluntary parent pact at our school agreeing to wait to get 
them a smartphone until after they finish Year 6? 

● 74% of respondents agree with children not having a smart phone in primary school 
● 11% would like to know more before making a decision  
● 15% do not agree with the pact  

 

Would you be interested in additional support for parents on this topic? For example, further 
workshops/shared learning for parents in school  

● 38% would not like further information  
● 58% of parents would like additional support/information 

 
Does your child/children use any of these social media apps?  

● All parents surveyed say they know what their children are accessing.  
● 6.3% of those surveyed say their child is accessing social media. 
● 65% of those surveyed do not have access to social media.  
● No children are accessing Twitter (X)  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Digital Leaders at POPS - This term we have set up digital leaders within school. There are 20 
pupils across KS2 that are currently exploring how to be online safety experts and they have 
worked hard on creating an assembly for their peers on Safer Internet Day. They are raising the 
profile of computing and online safety within school, taking responsibility for display and sharing 

 



 

feedback from their friends. Our leaders are easily identifiable as they all have a "Digital Leaders" 
badge. Over the rest of the year, these children will become skilled individuals in many areas of 
computing and the different programs we use here at Poppleton Ousebank. 
 
Twitter - As a school we have taken the decision to no longer use X, formerly known as Twitter. We 
have decided this is no longer the right place to celebrate and share our work with you. Instead, we 
will begin to develop the use of Dojo. This is a closed site that is not public and can only be seen by 
people approved by the school. More information will follow regarding this. 
 
Smartphone Free school - https://smartphonefreechildhood.co.uk/      

 

 
 

Well being parent drop in sessions - 
POPSOC building   
 
These sessions will take place at 9am on the last 
Tuesday of each month in the POPSOC building. 
During these sessions the WBIM Team will be 
available to talk to you, provide advice, support 
and information. They have a wealth of knowledge 
and have supported many families in school 
already.  The dates and themes for the Spring 
Term are: 
 
Tuesday 25th February -  
Managing challenging behaviours  
 
Tuesday 25th March - Anxiety  
 
 
 

 

 

https://smartphonefreechildhood.co.uk/


 
 

Action for Happiness Calendar - Friendly February  

 

 
 

February spotlight - Understanding consent 
 
Consent means giving clear, informed, and voluntary permission to do something. While it’s often 
used when talking about sexual activities, it’s also important in other situations, like setting 
boundaries in relationships and making decisions. For children, this means making sure they can say 
“yes” or “no” without feeling pressured, forced, or tricked into it.  
 
Why is it important for children to understand consent?  

● Teaching consent encourages children to respect their own and others’ physical and emotional 
boundaries.  

● Consent fosters open communication, mutual respect and equality in relationships.  
● Educating children about consent helps prevent situations of sexual assault, harassment and 

coercion.  
● Understanding consent gives children the tools to make informed choices about their body and 

 



 

relationships.  
● Consent creates a culture of respect which helps to reduce harmful behaviours like 

victim-blaming.  
The 4 C’s of consent help children know if consent has and is been given:  

● Clear: Yes means yes. If it isn’t a yes, it’s a no.  
● Continuous: Keep checking that it is still a yes; yes now doesn’t necessarily mean yes later.  
● Coercion-free: It isn’t yes if pressure has been put on someone to do something.  
● Conscious: The person giving consent must be fully capable of giving consent.  

 

 
 

PSHE Curriculum - Jigsaw              
             
 
 
 
At POPS we use the Jigsaw scheme of work to deliver our PSHE curriculum. Jigsaw 3-11 offers a 
comprehensive programme for Primary PSHE, including statutory Relationships and Health 
Education, in a spiral, progressive and fully planned scheme of work, providing children with the 
knowledge and experiences to help them navigate their world and to develop positive relationships 
with themselves and others. PSHE is taught in all year groups following the resources and lesson 
plans from the Jigsaw scheme of work.  
 
This term the theme is DG (Dreams and Goals) 
-Aspirations, how to achieve goals and understanding the 
emotions that go with this 
 
Please see our website for more information  
https://pop.hslt.academy/pshe/ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

https://pop.hslt.academy/pshe/


 

Who to contact if you need support or are worried about a child or family   

If there are significant and immediate concerns about the safety of a child, you 
should contact the police on 999.  
If you believe the situation is urgent but does not require the police, please call 01904 551900 to contact York 
MASH to discuss your concerns. Should you need to call outside office hours, at weekends and on public holidays 
contact the emergency duty team telephone: 0300 131 2 131.  https://www.saferchildrenyork.org.uk/ 

 
 NSPCC - Helpline - 0808 800 5000     www.nspcc.org.uk 
 
 
 

  24-hour National Domestic Abuse Helpline - 0808 2000 247 
 

 
 
 
 01823 334244   Helping Men escape domestic abuse  
 

 
 
The Raise York website is designed to support parents, carers, children, young 
people and anyone who works with children, young people and families. If 
you're not sure where to find information or answers to your questions contact 

York Family Information Service on telephone: 01904 554444; text telephone: 07786202241 or email: 
fis@york.gov.uk and an Information Officer will try and help you.  https://www.raiseyork.co.uk/ 

 
 
York Inspirational Kids is a support group for families of children and young people who 
have a disability and/or additional need and live in the York area. 
Visit their website to find out more www.yiks.co.uk 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

https://www.saferchildrenyork.org.uk/
http://www.nspcc.org.uk
https://www.raiseyork.co.uk/
http://www.yiks.co.uk

